FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
February 4, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB)

Absent:
Tracy Priestner (TP)

Also Present:


GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

GC announced that under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) the meeting is being recorded.  

Minutes:
None
Budget:
Recreation:
Dana Stewart, Director, Renee Dufour, Chair and Tim Gillespie, were in attendance to speak on the FY21 budget.  Dana distributed her department report which detailed what the department has accomplished in the last year, the programs being offered and the revenue generated.  They are requesting an increase in the Director's salary and increase in hours since the position is currently at 19.75 hours which is not enough to accomplish all the department wants to accomplish.  The Director has also been working more hours.  They are looking to the future of adding software to allow registration and payments online.  The committee praised them for the good work they are doing but cautioned the tight budget constraints to find the increase in salary.  Suggestions were made to find outside donors to help with the costs of the programs and salary.
Liaison Reports:

GC and KAR met with administrator to discuss the deficit in the FY21 budget and last night he was trying to close that gap with the BOS.  They are expecting an updated version from him soon to distribute to the committee.  

Special Town Meeting:
Article 1:
Prior Year Bills:
BB motioned and CB seconded to recommend in favor.  The vote was unanimous in favor.





Article 2:
FY20 Transfers:
CB motioned and KR seconded to recommend in favor.  The vote was unanimous in favor.





Article 3:
Petitioners Sherri Mahoney and Sam Mundel were in attendance.  BB began discussion by saying he had been in contact with the petitioners and BOH and Town Counsel regarding the issues with the article wording.  Changes will have to be made so the motion is closer to Town Counsels opinion.  Sam said that their counsel help to right up the petition.  They also do not agree with Town Counsel.  He also wanted to know what Fincom's role was in all this.  GC stated that Fincom's role is to determine whether there is a financial implication to the town and to recommend or not recommend to town meeting.  The petitioners equally re-stated that in meetings with BOH they were unable to come to any agreement no matter how many townspeople showed up for the meetings.  BM felt this was not the area to mediate between the petitioners and the BOH.  KAR was concerned less concerned of the merits and more concerned with the financial impact of legal costs in the future.  HM reminded everyone that all of it is speculation of what may or may not happen in the future and the costs associated with that.  Tanya Ryden, BOH, weighed in on the impact to the BOH of possible increased inspections and lack of funding to pay staff.  Ray Rapoza, Agricultural Commission, weighed in on the fact that AGComm was opposed to the registry and have tried to negotiate with the BOH to no avail.  Motions were made and more heated discussion ensued.  In the end, BM motioned and TS seconded to hold recommendation till the special town meeting for more information is needed to have a solid vote.  The vote was 6 yes and 2 no.





Articles 4-10:
These are all by-law amendments by petition to lift the prohibition on recreational marijuana facilities in Town and the subsequent by-laws to regulate them.  Brian Corey and David Bernal were in attendance to begin discussion.  They reiterated facts from the last meeting and answered numerous questions the committee had on revenue and expenses contributed to allowing recreational marijuana facilities in Town.  The current prohibition is rather broad and by lifting the prohibition to allow it, the final approvers will be the BOS.  The BOS would be tasked to negotiate the agreements with the facility for impact fees.  The contract could be negotiated up to 5 years.  The BOH would only be involved if edibles were being produced or sold onsite.  The Planning Board has control over site plan review and other processes in their pervue.  In the negotiations with the BOS they can include education and addiction services and a separate agreement for associated costs such as Police involvement.  There are currently only 37 facilities in Massachusetts.  Mr. Corey went on to say that the 3% local tax is direct to the Town as well as a portion of the state taxes collected.  TS spoke to the Chief of Police in Somerset, where a facility is currently located, and was told that after the first two weeks, the police presence at the facility has been minimal or non at all.  Mr. Corey said that the first article is to repeal the prohibition.  If it fails, there is no need for the rest of the articles.  If it passes, article 2 is a reformation of the by-law that regulates it.  Article 3 is a wholesale repeal of the general by-law. GC said that a lot of their questions from the last meeting have been answered but the bottom line is the financial impact.  Mr. Corey said that statiscally there has been no impact on the police force of the towns that house these and in the agreements negotiated by the BOS, they can earmark additional funds to cover those expenses.  This agreement would be separate from the 3%.  A vote was taken on article 4-10.  It was motioned by KR and seconded by CB to recommend all the articles to town meeting.  The vote was 7 yes and 1 no.

Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:40 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by BB and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on February 11th at 6:30 p.m. at the Westport JR/SR High School for Special Town Meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERENCE DOCUMENTS:
Recreation Department Report

Right to Farm Petition: 
Opinion from their counsel and Amendment to the petition

Marijuana Petition:

Miscellaneous Information supplied by CB

Special Town Meeting Warrant
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